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Minutes
August 4, 2021
Present:


Marty Aman 

Cathy Menikotz
Bob Palumbo

Fred Lightfoote 
Ted Bateman Tamara Hicks

Dave LeClair 

Dan Marshall
Necessarily Absent: Peter Gerbic, Deb Cook, June Pendleton, Mike Gonzalez, Robert Green

Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Kim McGarry, Greg Talomie
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Co-chair Lightfoote.
Co-chair Lightfoote asked for approval of the June 2, 2021 minutes. Motion was made by Supervisor Bateman to approve the June 2, 2021 minutes, seconded by Supervisor Menikotz.  Motion carried.
Co-chair Green asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council. Greg Talomie had previously given a presentation on the LED flares for the Ring of Fire.  They are being sold in Wegmans and other stores. The flares have been promoted in the newspaper and by the Association.  They will be sending letters to all the lake property owners. He hopes to continue to raise awareness on the LED flares and would appreciate anything the municipalities could do between now and Labor Day. He provided a sample LED flare to each of the municipalities to display.  This is going to be a multi-year program. 
Supervisor Menikotz reviewed the Treasurer’s Report. She provided an overview of the bills listed totaling $840. Mayor LeClair made the motion to approve the bills totaling $840, seconded by Supervisor Marshall. Motion carried.
Kevin Olvany provided an overview of the 2021 Consolidated Funding Grant Application for the Canandaigua Lake Sustainable Winter Management of Roads Pilot Program. This proposal was submitted based on the winter chloride sampling results. If the grant is successful, the program will start in the Town of Canandaigua, City of Canandaigua and Town of Gorham. Kevin and the Highway Superintendents met with the Highway Superintendents from the Lake George area.  The Lake George communities have reduced salt use by up to 50%. The proposed project will include the 3 municipalities over a 3-year time period.  It will include hiring an expert and using it as a pilot program to expand to other municipalities.We asked for $187,000 from the State.  Some of the biggest resistors to these systems are now their biggest advocates in the Lake George area. In the Lake George area, some communities make their brine. Others purchase their brine. We can do more research on brine making. The Lake George area is now 5 years into their program. Supervisor Marshall noted that they made brine years ago but do not do it anymore.  He was not sure why they stopped. Mayor Palumbo asked who NYS DOT utilizes.  Kevin said that he would look into this more. Kevin also stated that the grant also included live edge plows, which work with the contours of the road to better clear them. Our chloride levels have doubled in the lake over the last 20 years. The grant proposal was generic enough to provide some flexibility in our salt reduction program. 
Kevin began the discussion on the Owasco Lake Watershed request for a letter of support for the approval of the Owasco Lake Watershed Rule and Regulations. Owasco Lake has two municipal water purveyors, City of Auburn and Town of Owasco and they have the ability to regulate activities in the whole watershed- but they need to get the NYS DOH to approve their Watershed Rules and Regulations before they can be implemented in the watershed.  NYS Ag and Markets also has to approve them, because it involves agriculture.  Kevin was not sure where it was in the state approval process. Owasco Lake is trying to get Finger Lakes wide support.  Kevin noted that the Canandaigua Lake purveyors tried to update our Watershed Rules and Regulations about a decade ago, which did not include anything for agriculture.  DOH had them to review for 6 + years and then never adopted them.  DOH made the recommendation to work with the individual watershed municipalities to adopt what was ultimately a more restrictive onsite wastewater law.  The Watershed Council discussed Owasco Lake’s approach - who was involved, the benefits and potential unintended consequences, and effectiveness of alternatives to Rules and Regulations. Each municipality will need to decide if they support it or not.. The City of Canandaigua asked Kevin for feedback.  Kevin will provide them with the information sent to the Watershed Council.
Kevin provided an update on the 9 Element Watershed Plan.  A flaw was found in one of the inputs to the model, so we are reworking the approach to better represent reality.  We were hoping to start the public meeting process, but the model is not quite ready yet. 
Kevin provided the Manager/Technician’s Report.  Co-chair Lightfoote asked if anyone else had anything to discuss.  Greg Talomie has heard complaints that chemical flares are not being cleaned up at the parks on the north end of the Lake.  He was looking for suggestions. Mayor Palumbo will bring it up at City Council. Saegars accepts flares and disposes of them.
There being no other business, motion was made by Supervisor Bateman to adjourn until October 6, 2021 seconded by Supervisor Hicks.  Motion carried.  
Next Meeting

October 6, 2021
4:30 pm – Location Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

